St Peter's Church PCC meeting

20 February 2018 7:00pm - 8:40pm

Minutes

Present:  Barbara Agar, Helen Ball, Hannah Beck, Pam Brush, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow (Chair), Tim Hurren, Sian Lockwood, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Trevor Dixon, David Fisher, Sue Heapy, Sue Pearce, Patricia Stableford and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Helen led a reflection on a passage from John's Gospel.

3. Apologies

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of January's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 30 January were unanimously approved, subject to the addition of a note relating to the slippery flagstones on the driveway at minute 6.2.

5. Matters arising

· Angus has received the paperwork from Patricia relating to the cleaning of the exterior stonework during the building project;

· Angus confirmed that as part of the servicing of the heating system, Robinsons will investigate the heating issues experienced recently; and

· Jane offered to lend a pressure washer for the slippery flagstones.

6. Finances

Alan noted that David had sent his apologies due to illness and so was unable to present the accounts to this meeting.  Best wishes were expressed for David's recovery.

7. Vision 2030

Alan drew attention to the paper circulated to members, which was prepared by Christine following discussions at Standing Committee.  The paper links the suggestions made by the Vision 2030 consultation paper with our own Vision and Focus strands.

Each of the strands and related Vision 2030 suggestions were discussed and suggestions made for actions as follows:

Focus One (a strong, positive presence)

· A new leader for this strand is needed in light of Tim's sabbatical and retirement. Someone has come forward offering to take on business/workplace links.

· A link person with the Hub would also be useful, as there are various initiatives being undertaken by the Hub to develop links with the town.

Focus Two (drawing people in)

· The baptism team needs extra people, for example to enter information into the C of E online system.

· Christine is taking forward work on equal opportunities and inclusion.

· St Peter's Players is under new leadership with a focus on involving young people, which will hopefully draw more people in.

· An additional sidesperson/warden at the south door during Sunday services would be helpful.

Focus Three (accepted, known and valued)

· A further meeting of Jen's group is anticipated, to develop the mid-sized groups project.  Volunteer link people are needed.

Focus Four (pathway to faith)

· The Teaching and Learning Task Group to be restarted, with a view to deciding next year's Lent courses in good time and a new housegroup to be started following on from Alpha.

· We should consider new ways in which we can enable people to tell their faith stories.

· Suggestions for ways in which young people can learn about faith would be welcomed.

Focus Five (prayer and worship at our heart)

· Alan mentioned a forthcoming conference at the HIC which will focus on lay leadership.

· He also mentioned "Step Up" which is an intentional year of discipleship training in the Ripon area- involving a weekly meeting and retreats.

· The new developments and increased attendance at morning and evening prayer were celebrated.

· Tim's forthcoming work on the best use of retired clergy was welcomed.

Focus Six (financially resourced)

· It was suggested that lay leadership and communications are areas where financial resources should be prioritised in future.  This links into Focus Eight (volunteers) and Focus Nine (communication).

· More volunteers are needed in relation to developing communications, including social media channels and the website.

Members were invited to discuss in small groups how they felt they could contribute to these suggestions and initiatives.  It was felt by some that they would need to give up things they are currently doing in order to take new things on.  Members were invited to reflect on what they could usefully contribute and let Alan or the wardens know.

8. Sub group minutes

Minutes of the Communications Task Group were tabled and accepted.

9. PCC meetings in September and October

Rachel noted that the new dates for the September and October PCC meetings were 18 September and 16 October 2018.

10. AOB

10.1
Administrants/duty wardens

It was acknowledged that issues had arisen in relation to the administrants' rota at the 9.30 service and the proposal that duty wardens monitor this. This will be discussed further by the wardens and Alan.

10.2
Carpet by the kitchen/in the café area

It was noted that the carpet in this area is very hard to clean and ideally should be replaced with vinyl.  In light of the proposed work to the south aisle floor and the costs involved in replacing the carpet, it would not be possible to address this immediately.

11. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.40pm.
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